
El Camino College 
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council 

February 22, 2023 
 

Attendees:  Alondra Alvarado, Stephanie Bennett, Mike Blada, Rebecca Donegan, Amy Hanoa, Jonelle 
Jones-Morrison, Mitchell Kekauoha 
 
The meeting started at 1:02 p.m.  
 
The minutes from January 25, 2023 were approved. 
 
Parking Update – First week of Spring Semester 
A report of the parking lot capacity for the first week of the semester was shared. Lot L Center lost 
parking due to construction.  Construction in lot L west has not started yet and is still available for 
parking.  Lot L is the most heavily used lot.  Lots C, F and H still have stalls available. 
Mondays and Wednesdays are the busiest days for parking. There is still plenty of parking and there are 
about 2,500 stalls that are open and available for students. 
 
Speed Bumps for Lot H 
This item was postponed for a future meeting as Tom was not present for discussion. 
 
Roundtable 
Amy – Marketing & Communications is reminding everyone to park in the correct lots and is sending the 
information out via email, social media and whatever communication means they can. 
 
Mike B. – Is student parking still free?  Yes, and there’s no current timeline as to how long it will be free. 
He has seen an uptick of electric scooters and electric bikes on campus. Mitchell will pass that on so that 
the police department can keep an eye out. 
 
Jonelle – Lot B has many handicap stalls that are not always filled.  
It is possible that those stalls are for van accessible parking because the vans aren’t able to fit in lot C 
and the stalls in Lot B are painted wider. 
 
Alondra – The A.S.O. would like to know if they can get staff parking for their cabinet (currently 8 
students).  They have to attend committee meetings and events and sometimes have to carry heavy 
materials. 
Mitchell will look up the guidelines and asked the A.S.O to speak with Karin regarding the request. Have 
Karin email him and he will follow up with her. 
 
Rebecca – Is it possible to keep track of how many carpool stalls are being used?   
As part of the AQMD guidelines, there has to be a certain number of stalls designated as carpool and 
they need to be spread out in different areas around campus.  
 
Amy asked if all of Lot A is handicap as there seems to be more than before?   
Yes, lot A north is handicap parking.  This may be due to the removal of some handicap stalls in other 
areas, so they were moved to lot A because of the required amount of handicap stalls needed on 
campus. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:26 p.m. 


